Government of Himachal Pradesh
Department of Health and Family Welfare

No. HFW-A-A(3)1/2020

From
The Chief Secretary to the
Government of Himachal Pradesh
To
All the Administrative Secretaries to the
Government of Himachal Pradesh
All the Deputy Commissioners
Himachal Pradesh
Dated Shimla-2 the 14™ March, 2020
Subject: - Instructions in view of COVID-19.
SirfMadam,

In continuation of earlier iﬁstructions issued vide even number dated
14-03-20 it has been decided that all the Cinema Halls in Himachal Pradesh will be kept
closed with immediate effect till 31-03-20.

It has also been decided that Full boarding schools may be kept
functioning subject to the condition that the Principals of such schools will ensure that all
the students, teachers and other staff members are kept in full quarantine and away
from the outside environment. If any employee comes from outside, He/She should be
allowed to enter the premises only after Hand washing and after ensuring other
necessary protection measures.Such schools will also not take the students for any tour
within or outside the country.

You are, therefore, requested to take further necessary action in the
matter accordingly.

Yours sincerely,

\ (N
i
(R.D. Dhiman)

Additional Chief Secretary (Health) to the
Government of Himachal Pradesh



